
Welcome Devin Korstanje! 
Devin Korstange recently joined us through 
Enviroclean as a Maintenance/Custodial 
employee. Devin is a 2012 Holton graduate, 
lives in the district, and has three kids that 
attend Holton. Outside of work, he enjoys 
spending time with family and friends, and running a small 
hobby farm. Devin is eager to continue  
learning the ins and outs of school maintenance.

Welcome Marissa Brandenburg! 
Marissa is our new Elementary School 
Counselor! Mrs. Brandenburg comes 
to us from Hackley Community Care 
serving as a school based clinician in 
Fruitport. She is so excited to 
support our elementary students, 
staff, and families.

New Staff at HPS!!
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Superintendent’s Message
Dear Holton Community:

Fall is such a beautiful time of year! I hope you were able to take time to enjoy the colorful display 
we get to enjoy in West Michigan. Soon we will be entering the holiday season and get to give special 
celebration to being thankful. The community of Holton Public Schools is certainly on my list of what 
I am grateful for! I am incredibly grateful to serve the students, staff, and families of this community. 
There are so many outstanding things happening across the district! Here are a few updates for you!

Turf Replacement Project: The time has come to replace our turf field. The first game played on the turf was in 2006. With a 
general life span of ten years, our turf field has maintained wonderfully. Our recent Impact Assessment indicates that the playing 
surface has become very hard and to ensure the safety of everyone who uses the field, it is time to complete this project. The 
turf replacement will begin in June with an anticipated completion in the summer. The total cost of the project is expected to 
be over $1 million. Approximately $350,000 of the funding for the project will come from set aside savings over the last several 
years and the remaining portion will come from a non-voted bond approved by the Board of Education. This will result in a 
payment the District will pay each year until the project is paid off. There will be no increase in taxes for the community due 
to this project. The District is able to afford this due to paying off existing debt from the QZAB which was a prior bond debt 
from 2007. Our turf field and stadium was an amazing investment by the community over 15 years ago. The turf field allows 
for our football players, marching band, track and field, cheerleaders, PE classes, and other users to have a 
safe and accessible playing surface that can be used all year. A rendering of the new turf field can be viewed at:  
https://bit.ly/4fjsnUr or use the QR Code. The turf will include updated graphics, stronger lines, preset 
marks for use by baseball and softball teams, and improved turf technology including a shockpad to reduce 
the wear of the field and improve player safety. We look forward to this project and that our beautiful 
stadium will be available for our school community for years to come.

QZAB Debt Paid! In 2007, Holton Public Schools participated in a Sinking Fund opportunity with the state which 
provided $1.7 Million to the District to invest in energy efficient upgrades. These funds were used to pay for LED lighting, new 
appliances, and improvements to our heating systems. The District has paid these funds back since then spending approximately 
$114,000 each year. In August, we made the last payment on this debt. This has reduced the debt load of the District by $1.7 
million dollars! It has also freed up funds for us to make payments toward the turf replacement. 

Bond Refunding: The Board has initiated the process for bond refunding. This process allows for the District to consolidate 
debt and save taxpayers money. We currently have three outstanding bonds including two bonds from the 2015 bond refunding 
and the 2018 School Improvement Bond. Should market conditions be favorable, the District will move forward with 
consolidating this debt and save taxpayer dollars on these debt obligations. The District’s financial stability is a responsibility 
the Board of Education takes seriously and being good stewards of the resources we are provided by the community is a high 
priority. 

Cold and Flu Season: We are certainly experiencing the cold and flu viruses that are circulating. To prevent getting sick, the 
Centers for Disease Control and Prevention recommend the following:

• Wash your hands for at least 20 seconds with soap and water. 	 • Get vaccinated if you can.
• Avoid touching your eyes, nose, and mouth. 	 • If you are sick, stay home until you are fever free
• Clean and disinfect surfaces and objects.		  for 24 hours without medicine.
Our custodial team works hard to make sure common touch surfaces are disinfected frequently and use disinfecting machines 

to help prevent the spread of illness. If you have any questions about whether or not to keep your child home, please contact the 
building office. You are also welcome to reach out to Hackley Community Care to connect with the nurse, Amanda Giddings. 
The phone number to Hackley Community Care is (231) 733-6692. 

Winter Weather: The snow flurries will be here soon! Occasionally, winter weather can impact our ability to have school. 
Should school need to close due to weather, we will communicate this out through our all call system, website, local TV 
stations, and social media pages. Please make sure your contact information is up to date in PowerSchool so that you are notified 
of snow days and other important announcements. If you need any help with this, please contact the building offices. 

Best Financial Debit Card: Best Financial offers a Holton debit card that provides funds to 
our Fine Arts and Athletics Program! Best Financial presented a check this year for over $1000 
to support these student programs. Stop into Best Financial to learn more about this program 
and show your Holton pride every time you use your debit card! HPS is grateful for all of our 
community partners including Best Financial! 

With the Thanksgiving season upon us, I hope you are able to celebrate with all of those who bring you joy. We have so much 
to be grateful for as a community. I am so proud of this place! I’m wishing you all a safe and healthy holiday season! On Holton!

	 With Great Respect and Pride,
	 Dr. Adam Bayne

1

2024-2025 SCHOOL CALENDAR
Early Release                       	 November 20
Staff vs Student Elf Basketball	 November 26
No School - Thanksgiving Break	 November 27 - 29
Early Release                          	 December 4
Early Release                        	 December 18   
1/2 Days - Exams                  	 December 19 - 20
No School - Holiday Break       	 December 23 - January 3
School Resumes                	 January 6
Early Release                     	 January 15
Snowcoming Basketball	 January 17
Snowcoming Dance	 January 18
No School - Teacher PD        	 January 20
Early Release                       	 February 5
Mid Winter Break                     	 February 17 - 21
Early Release                          	 March 5
1/2 Day Conferences             	 March 6
Early Release                       	 March 19
Early Release                          	 April 2
No School - Spring Break        	 April 4 - April 11 
Early Release                          	 April 16
Early Release                       	 May 7
Early Release                          	 May 21
1/2 Day                                 	 May 23
No School - Memorial Day      	 May 26
Graduation	 May 28
1/2  Days - Exams                    	 June 9 - 10

Start time: MS/HS……7:45 a.m. 	 End time……2:35 p.m.
Start time: Elem………8:50 a.m.	 End time……3:45 p.m.
Half day end time:	 MS/HS……10:55 a.m.
			   Elem………12:00 p.m.

Early Release end times:	 MS/HS……1:05 pm
			   Elem………2:15pm
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Alumni from the Class of 1974 Were recognized at the 
Homecoming Game in honor of their graduation from 
Holton High School 50 years ago. Several graduates proudly 
represented the Class of 1974! Holton High School alumni 
were also treated to an Alumni Tent prior to the game to 
reminisce and reconnect with old friends.  

We are proud of our graduates!

CLASS OF 1974

HOLTON APPAREL SALE:
GET YOUR RED DEVIL APPAREL:  STORE will be open 
10/28/2024 thru 11/24/2024. **PROCEEDS FROM THIS 
SALE WILL GO TO THE “CLASS OF 2025” ** All apparel 
will be completed no later than 12/13/2024. Just in time 
for Christmas! PLEASE CHOOSE LOCAL DELIVERY 
TO AVOID SHIPPING FEES! You may choose shipping if 
you prefer your items shipped to your home. SHOP HERE: 
https://tcp-spirit-gear.myshopify.com/

Upcoming Events
Hosted by the HS Student Council:

Staff vs Student Elf Basketball Game 
Tuesday, November 26th • 6:00pm in the HS Gym

Snowcoming Boys Basketball Game 
January 17, 2025 • JV/Varsity Boys will host the Hart Pirates
JV 5:30pm • Varsity 7:00pm
The Snowcoming Festivities will follow the JV Game

Snowcoming Dance 
Saturday, January 18, 2025 • 7:30pm to 10:00pm 
in the HS Fitness Center
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High School and Middle School

Dear Parents and Guardians,
I am pleased to announce that our school has successfully completed the first marking period of the 

academic year. I am very proud of how our students and staff have worked hard throughout the quarter 
and put forth the extraordinary effort needed to succeed. With the first 13 weeks behind us, it offers a 
great opportunity for students to reflect on their progress so far in their classes. 

Students should always come to class prepared and bring all needed materials. We have a variety 
of resources in place for students who would like extra support in their classes. Please encourage your 
students to ask their teachers for help when needed, take advantage of available resources, and remember that all staff are here to 
help. They should take advantage of our After School Tutorial and the Testing Center. Project Focus is an excellent program for 
middle school students, and National Honor Society tutors are also available by contacting Mrs. Olson or Mrs. Schulz. These 
are just a few tips to help your student be successful! 

Our Fall Awards Assembly is on November 26 where we distribute academic awards and acknowledge our foreign exchange 
students. It is an enjoyable event that celebrates notable HHS students.  

Lastly, November is a great time to remind ourselves of what we are thankful for. I am reminded daily of all the great things 
our students are capable of. We have a wonderful staff and exceptional students who make Holton a great place to be.

Thank you for all of your continued support. I am grateful to serve this community.
Sincerely, Erik Carlson, Principal

Principal Letter Fentanyl Fathers Presentation
Holton Middle/High 

School welcomed Fentanyl 
Fathers into the building on 
September 25th to present 
to the students about 
the dangers of fentanyl. 
Fentanyl Fathers is a 
group of bereaved fathers 
that have lost children to 
fentanyl. Their goal is to 
speak to students at every secondary school in America so 
that other fathers do not have to experience the grief they 
have. As many parents are aware, fentanyl is an extremely 
potent synthetic opiate that has sadly claimed many lives in 
this country. For some time now, fentanyl has been mixed 
into other street drugs and is causing a significant amount 
of overdoses. One shocking fact presented was that 8 out of 
10  pills sold by drug dealers now contain fentanyl. With the 
extreme risks posed to students and their families by fentanyl, 
the Middle and High School staff thought this presentation 
was something the students needed to hear. The presentation 
was informative and powerful. Parents, please make sure you 
are speaking to your children about the risks that fentanyl 
and other drugs pose. Make the message clear: do not take 
anything from anyone that wasn’t prescribed to you!

Holton Middle/High School would like to recognize 
and thank our Gold Level PBIS/Ride With Pride sponsors. 
We could not run either of these programs without the 
generosity of these businesses. Fremont Ford, The Pizza 
Mill, Twin Lake Greenhouse, and Slater Directional Drilling 
have been donating to support these programs for many 
years. We would also like to thank our new Gold Level 
sponsor: Hackley Community Care! We do not have a logo 
for them, but wanted to give a special thank you to the  
Crane Family Foundation who has also been a huge support 
for these programs. 

Thank you so much. We couldn’t do it without you!

Thank you Gold Level
PBIS/Ride With Pride Sponsors!

The high school and middle school Hope Squads have been hard at work bringing awareness to mental health resources, 
connecting with the community, and identifying ways to build stronger connections with peers in school. This school year they 
have participated in storytime at the Holton Public Library with stories focused on friendship and working together. They also 
observed national suicide prevention day by bringing awareness to the semicolon, a way to represent and share personal strength 
and to overcome internal struggle. They were also able to make students aware of the mental health resources available to them 
within their building and nationally. Hope Squad has also participated in restorative practices training, which is a learning 
approach that works to build relationships and positive community within the school. Hope Squad is hoping that this will allow 
students to be able to better manage peer conflict and build peer connections more readily. They’re eager to bring more resources 
to the school and continue to build connections within the community and amongst their peers.

HOPE
SQUADS

Powderpuff 2024
The HS Student Council 
Kicked off Homecoming 
2024 with the Powderpuff 
Game on September 15th. 
This year our teams were 
purple and green. The 
Purple Team was coached 
by Brodey Gould, BJ 
Smith and assisted by 
Chase Goyings. The Green 
Team was coached by Jake 
Schropp and Riley Schropp. 
The Cheerleaders were 
coached by April Peters 
and Morgan Schropp. 
The PURPLE TEAM was 
VICTORIOUS over the 
Green Team. A FUN time 
was had by all!

Photo: Back Row Left to Right Cheerleader Hunter Fox, Coaches - Jake Schropp, Riley Schropp, 
Green Team: Mya Bartolameolli, Chloe McKee, Kendra Dean, Mya Kravako, Airianna Sampson, 
Leanna Giddings, Middle Row Grace Thompsen, Brailyn McCleary, Taela Plekes, Isabella 
Westerbeek. Purple Team: Back Row - Bree Chesebro, Ellyse Jarvis, Emrey Bourdo, Megan 
Griffin, Coach BJ Smith, Brodey Gould and Chase Goyings. Middle Row  Kaylee McMillan, Mia 
Giddings, Kenzie Greene, Justice Hill, Aubrey Goyings, Karley Plekes, Lily Stone-Tibbits and 
Lexi Bartolameolli. Front Row Coaches - April Peters and Morgan Schropp. Cheerleaders - Austin 
Clay, Peyton Russell, Tyler Pritzel, Ryan Evartt, Langston Payne, Seth Erickson, David Addison 
and Mason Schropp.

Homecoming 2024 was held on September 27th. The HS Student Council selected “Elements” as their theme! 
Each class picked one of the “4 Elements” to use as the theme for their banner. Freshman - Fire “Devils Burn the Wolverine 
Down”, Sophomores - Wind “I’ll Huff and I’ll Puff and I’ll Blow your House in, the Red Devils are going to Win!”, Juniors - 
Earth “Holton Master the Earth, own the Field” and the Seniors - Water “Red Devils make a storm and put them Under”. The 
WINNER of this year’s banner competition were the Freshman, Second Place went to the Seniors and Third place the Juniors 
and receiving fourth place were the Sophomores. 

Freshman Winning Banner 
Banner Carriers (Left to Right) 

Siera Clark and Lily Stone-Tibbits

Back Row (Left to Right):
Sophomore Addisyn 
Luttrull, Freshman 
Kaylee McMillan, Senior 
Aubrey Goyings, King 
Seth Erickson, Queen 
Kami Kowalski, Senior 
Lillian Pierce, Senior Lexi 
Bartolameolli and Junior 
Leanna Giddings

Front Row (Left to Right): 
Sophomore Peyton 
Traxler, Freshman Jacob 
Berghuis, Senior Kurtd 
Mosqueda-Szcesny, Ryan 
Evartt, Rylee Pierce and 
Junior Langston Payne.

King & Queen
Seth Erickson and 

Kami Kowalski

TOYS for TOTS
The HS Student Council will be joining the 

TOYS for TOTS “SCHOOL SPIRIT CHALLENGE”

We will be competing with local school districts 
collecting TOYS for TOTS!

We will have drop off boxes in each
of our district buildings. 

We will be collecting donations
through December 13th.
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Elementary

 

Principal Letter
Holton Elementary Families,  

Welcome to Fall, Holton Families.   The fall leaves remind us that is fall, but the temperatures 
keep feelings like spring and summer most days.   Most of our students that are involved in fall 
activities are wrapping up their seasons and before we know it snow will appear.  (At least we didn’t 
get a Halloween blizzard again like last year.)  

Here at school we have completed our first marking period, our first round of benchmark 
assessments, and have settled into our routines.   We are excited to have a new mentor program 
joining us through the United Way to help our youngest students become readers.  The Muskegon County Road Commission 
visited with our K-3 classes to remind them of snow plow safety.  And we were able to hold our annual Halloween costume 
parade with many family members coming to watch.   

Some of our grade levels have scheduled field trips this fall.  Our Kindergarten students went to visit Weesies Brothers to 
learn about Spookley the Square Pumpkin, our third graders worked with the Muskegon Area District Library and will be 
seeing an author presentation in Muskegon, third grade also visited Pioneer Park, and  will be visiting the Lakeshore Museum 
in Muskegon.   

With the school year moving so quickly, the holidays are right around the corner.   I am hoping that all of our families will 
be able to spend time together enjoying each other and making memories.  And if you have any questions feel free to reach out 
at ebyrnes@holton.k12.mi.us or 231-821-1828.

In Holton Pride, 
Erin Byrnes, Holton Elementary Principal

STEM Night

Holton Elementary hosted a STEM night on October 
24th from 5:00 – 7:00 PM.  Students and their families were 
invited to participate in a variety of STEM activities.  Some 
of the activities included creating a marble run, figuring out 
order puzzles, giving directions to build the same structure 
to a partner, creating a plastic comb kazoo, learning what 
engineers do, make a guess at an estimation station, creating 
electrical circuits, and more.   Dinner was provided to students 
and families who attended this event.  Everyone had a great 
time working through the challenges and learning along the 
way.   A huge thank you to Ms. Martin for all of her efforts 
in planning for this event.

The third grade traveled to Pioneer Park on October 1st 
to attend the Muskegon County Water Festival, sponsored 
by Howmet Aerospace Foundation, Meijer, Muskegon 
Conservation District, and the Muskegon County 
Community Foundation.  Our third graders learned about 
the water cycle, invasive species, furs and adaptations of native 
animals, groundwater contamination, impact of industry on 
our lakes, and conservation of our trees.  Students were given 
a pine tree to plant at home.  We also walked down to Lake  
Michigan -- we had a beautiful day of weather for October 
-- it was surprising how many students had not been to the  
big lake!

Third Grade Visits Pioneer Park

Ms. Sundberg’s third-grade classroom completed a big 
project sponsored by the Muskegon Area District Library.  
During the first week of October, they worked with Mrs. 
Jodi Juergens (our MAISD literacy coach) to develop and 
design our class book.  They had started to read the Peanuts 
Countdown to Halloween (a daily story for each day in 
October), so they decided to write about Lola Llama (our 
class mascot) and her use of a Halloween Time Machine. 
Students were inspired to use the concept of a time machine 
based on an earlier book that they read in September--
Llama Unleashes the Alpacalypse by Jonathan Stutzman.  So 
students partnered up, created our stories and illustrations, 
and finally finished our book!   They have turned the draft of 
their book over to MADL for them to make into an actual 
hardcover book. The library is making two copies--one for 
the classroom and one that will be available for checkout at 
our Holton Library Branch.

Ms. Sundberg’s class attended a student author celebration 
at the Holton Library Branch on Tuesday evening, November 
12th, at 6:00 p.m. The finished books were presented to 
the class and the library.  As the final step, they traveled to 
Muskegon Heights Academy High School on November 
14th to meet author, Yuyi Morales. MADL gave them her 
newest book, Dreamers, for their classroom library. There 
were other third grade classes from around the county at 
this event. Third graders at Holton were lucky to be able to 
attend!  This has been a worthwhile project that has inspired 
students to practice more of their writing skills in the future!

Ms. Sundberg’s
Third Grade Students are Authors

Lola Llama 
and the 

Halloween Machine
By: Ms. Lisa Sundberg’s 

3rd Grade Class
Congratulations Mr. Petrowski! 

Kindergarteners Visit Weesies

On Thursday, October 31st for Halloween, the 
Kindergarten students visited Weesies Brothers to hear the 
story of Spookley the Square Pumpkin.  “Spookley the Square 
Pumpkin tells the story of the square pumpkin who lives in a 
round pumpkin patch. Spookley initially faces ridicule from 
the other pumpkins for being different. Then, one night 
during a terrible storm, Spookley saves the other pumpkins 
and they learn that what makes you different is what makes 
you special. This delivers a message of tolerance and kindness.”   
Students are also able to play on the playground and take 
tractor ride to the pumpkin patch.

Muskegon County
Road Commission Visit

Thank you to the Muskegon County Road Commission 
for once again bringing their “Play it Safe” message to our 
Kindergarten through third grade students.   They brought 
their large plow truck to the elementary for students to see.  
Students were able to learn about how to stay safe around 
large plow trucks like this one during the winter months.   
After they had learned all about safety, each student was able 
to sit in the driver seat of the truck and sign their name to the 
front of the plow.

United Way Mentors
Holton Elementary is excited to welcome volunteers from 

the United Way to work with some of our Kindergarten 
students.  This program is to help some of our students who 
need a little extra 1 on 1 attention in learning their letters 
and sounds.   We have ten volunteers that each come one day 
a week.   They work with a group of students, one at a time, 
during their time here each day.   This is a new program for 
us to be involved in and we are looking forward to see the 
success that is gives our students.

Halloween Parade

Holton Elementary once again held their annual Halloween 
costume parade on Friday, November 1st.  Students dressed 
up like so many different characters, animals, super heroes, 
princesses, and other scary and fun things.  Many family 
members came to see all of the students in their costumes as 
well as visit their classrooms following the parade.

SAVE THE DATE
Holton Elementary is once again 

planning a Spring Carnival.  
Save the date to join us on 

MAY 8TH FROM 5:00 – 7:00 PM

Congratulations to fourth grade teacher, Mr. Petrowski 
and his class.  He was chosen as the distinguished lakeshore 
educator and received a large amount of school supplies 
for his class.   The United Way campaign is called Stuff the 
Bus.  Many people donate school supplies and then a teacher 
who is nominated by a family/student is chosen each year to 
receive the supplies.
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CONTACT NUMBERS 

Administration Office:
    821-1700	 Fax: 821-1724
High School Office:
    821-1725	 Fax: 821-1774
Middle School Office:
    821-1775	 Fax: 821-1824
Elementary Office:
    821-1825	 Fax: 821-1849  
Transportation Office:
    821-1707	 Fax: 821-1722
Maintenance Office: 821-1709
Athletic Director: 821-1930
Athletic Office: 821-1707

$5.00 Regular
          Admission

$15.00 Max/Family

Free Under 5

Passes for the 2024-2025 School Year can be 
purchased from Mr. DeBeau, Family: $130.00, 
Individual Adult: $50, Students: $30.00
Family Passes or Student Passes can be earned by 
taking tickets and assisting in other ways at athletic 
events. Contact Dustin DeBeau at 
ddebeau@holton.k12.mi.us 
if you are interested.

Athletic Ticket Prices

*Reminder: Young students must be attended to.
Unsupervised students may be asked to leave the contest.

WINTER SCHEDULE 2024-2025
Please check https://holtonathletics.com/  often for  
the most up to date schedules and happenings around 
Holton Athletics. We will also utilize the Holton Facebook 
page to announce changes to our sports schedules. 

On Holton!

VARSITY BOYS BASKETBALL
12/3	 @ Ravenna	 7:00
12/5	 @ Muskegon Catholic         	 7:00
12/9	 No More Sidelines Game    	 5:30
12/12	 @ Mason County Central    	 7:00
12/17	 Hesperia     	 7:00
12/19	 @ Mason County Eastern   	 7:00
12/27	 Holiday Tournament             	 TBD
12/28	 Holiday Tournament             	 TBD
1/3	 Shelby                                  	 7:00
1/6	 Fennville                              	 7:00
1/10	 N Muskegon                         	 7:00
1/17	 Hart (Snowcoming)               	 7:00
1/20	 Walkerville                             	 7:00
1/23	 Mason County Central           	 7:00
1/27	 Lakeview                                	 7:00
1/28	 Ravenna                                 	 7:00
1/30	 Crossroads Academy             	 7:00
2/3	 @West Michigan Christian      	 7:00
2/7	 @ Shelby                                 	 7:00
2/11	 @ Hesperia                              	 7:00
2/14	 @ N Muskegon                        	 7:00
2/18	 Baldwin                                     	 7:00
2/20	 @ Hart                                      	 7:00

JV BOYS BASKETBALL
12/3	 @ Ravenna                               	 5:30
12/5	 @ Muskegon Catholic              	 7:00
12/9	 No More Sidelines Game         	 5:30
12/12	 @ Mason County Central          	 5:30
12/17	 Hesperia                                    	 5:30
1/2	 @ Shelby                                    	 7:00
1/6	 Fennville                                     	 5:30
1/9	 N Muskegon                               	 7:00
1/13	 @ Mason County Eastern          	 7:00
1/17	 Hart (Snowcoming)	 5:30
1/20	 @ Potter’s House                        	 7:30
1/23	 Mason County Central                	 7:00
1/27	 Lakeview                                    	 5:30
1/28	 Ravenna                                      	 5:30
2/3	 @ Western Michigan Christian    	 5:30
2/4	 Fremont                                       	 5:30
2/6	 Shelby                                          	 7:00
2/11	 @ Hesperia                                  	 5:30
2/13	 N. Muskegon                               	 7:00
2/18	 Baldwin                                      	 5:30
2/20	 @ Hart                                        	 7:00

VARSITY GIRLS BASKETBALL
12/5	 Muskegon Catholic              	 7:00
12/9	 No More Sidelines                	 5:30
12/10	 @ Ravenna                          	 7:00
12/13	 Mason County Central         	 5:30
12/16	 @ Pentwater                        	 7:00
12/19	 @ Manistee                         	 7:00
12/27	 Holiday Tournament            	 TBD
12/28	 Holiday Tournament            	 TBD
1/3	 Shelby                                 	 5:30
1/7	 Hesperia                             	 7:00
1/10	 N Muskegon                       	 5:30
1/16	 @ Hart                                	 7:00
1/20	 Walkerville                          	 5:30
1/24	 @ Mason County Central   	 7:00
1/28	 Lakeview                            	 7:00
1/30	 Crossroads Academy         	 5:30
2/4	 Ravenna                             	 7:00
2/7	 @ Shelby                            	 5:30
2/11	 Newaygo                            	 7:00
2/14	 @ N Muskegon                    	 5:30
2/18 	 @ Hesperia                          	 7:00
2/21	 Hart                                      	 7:00
2/4  	 Mason County Eastern       	 7:00

JV GIRLS BASKETBALL
12/5	 Muskegon Catholic 	 5:30
12/9  	 No More Sicelines  	 5:30
12/10  	 @ Ravenna 	 5:30
12/13  	 Mason County Central 	 5:30
12/16  	 @ Pentwater 	 5:30
12/19  	 @ Manistee 	 5:30
1/2     	 @ Shelby 	 5:30
1/7     	 Hesperia 	 5:30
1/9     	 @ N Muskegon 	 5:30
1/13  	 @ Mason County Eastern 	 5:30
1/16   	 @ Hart 	 5:30
1/20    	 @ Potter’s House 	 5:30
1/24    	 @ Mason County Central 	 5:30
1/28     	@ Lakeview 	 5:30
2/4      	 Ravenna 	 5:30
2/6      	 Shelby 	 5:30
2/11     	Newaygo 	 5:30
2/13    	 N Muskegon 	 5:30
2/18    	 @ Hesperia 	 5:30
2/21     	Hart 	 5:30
2/24     	Mason County Eastern	 5:30

VARSITY WRESTLING
11/27	 Scrimmage @ Reeths-Puffer       	 TBD
12/4    	 Quad @ Mattawan                        	 5:00
12/7    	 @ Mason County Central Optimist   	9:00am
12/11  	 @ Ludington                                  	 5:00
12/14  	 @ Hart Bosse Invite                      	 9:30am
12/15  	 @ Chippewa Hills Ind. Girls          	 TBD
12/18  	 @ Montague                                 	 5:00
12/21  	 Holton Invite                                 	 9:00am
12/27  	 @ Montague Girls                         	 9:00am
12/28   	@Montague Team Inv                    	 9:00am
1/4       	@ Grand Haven Invite Girls           	 9:00am
1/8       	Ravenn/Hart                                   	 5:00
1/10      @Lakeview Invite Girls                   	 4:00
1/11      @ Decatur Invite                             	 TBD
1/15      @ N Muskegon                               	 5:00
1/18      @ Orchard View GMAA                  	 9:00am
1/22      OV/Mason County/Shelby               	 5:00
1/29      @ Hesperia                                     	 5:00
2/1    	 @ Fremont WMC Tournament         	 9:00am
2/5        Team Districts TBD                         	 5:00
2/8        Individual Districts @ Holton          	 TBD
2/12      Team Regionals                              	 TBD
2/15      Boys Ind Regionals                          	 TBD
2/16      Girls Ind Regionals                          	 TBD
2/21/22	Team Finals                                     	 TBD

BOWLING
1/2       	@ Whitehall                     	 3:00
12/4     	Orchard View                   	 3:00
12/9     	@ Montague                    	 3:00
12/11    Ludington                        	 3:00
12/16   	@Kent City                       	 3:15
12/17   	@Grand Haven w Shores 	 3:30
12/18   	@ Ravenna                      	 3:00
12/27   	@ OV Cardinal Invite        	 9:00am
1/4      	 @ Fruitport Invite              	 12:00
1/6      	 Oakridge                           	 3:00
1/8      	 @ Mason County Central 	 3:00
1/13     	Fremont                           	 3:00
1/15     	Whitehall                           	 3:00
1/16     	@ Wellspring Prep (JV)    	 3:30
1/20     	@ Orchard View              	 3:00
1/22   	 Montague                         	 3:00
1/25     	@ Reeths-Puffer Invite     	 9:00am
1/27    	 @ Ludington                       	 3:00
1/29     	Sparta (Varsity)                   	 3:00
1/29    	 West Michigan Christian (JV) 	 3:00
1/30    	 Baldwin (JV)                          	 4:00
2/3       	Ravenna                               	 3:00
2/4     	 @ Potter’s House (JV)            	 3:45
2/5     	 @Oakridge                             	 3:00
2/10     	Mason County Central           	 3:00
2/12    	 @ Fremont                             	 3:00
2/12 	 Wellspring Prep (JV)                 	 3:30
2/17  	 @ OV - WMC Tournament      	 12:00
2/19 	 @ Shores GMAA                      	 12:00
2/21-22	Regionals                              	 TBD

COMPETITIVE CHEER
11/11  	 @ Mason County Central 	 6:00
1/15    	 @ Hart                             	 6:00
1/22    	 @ N Muskegon                	 6:00
1/29    	 @ Ludington (Elem)         	 6:00
2/5      	 @ Montague                    	 6:00
2/10    	 @ Montague GMAA         	 6:00
2/14-15	Districts	 TBD

MS BOYS BASKETBALL
11/11   	Ludington                      	 4:00
11/13    @ Manistee                   	 4:00
11/18    @ Hart                           	 4:00
11/20    Hesperia                        	 4:00
11/25    Ravenna                        	 4:00
11/26    Shelby                            	 4:00
12/2     	@ Mason County Central 	 4:00
12/4   	 @ Ludington                   	 4:00
12/5   	 @ Baldwin                      	 5:00
12/9    	 Manistee                         	 4:00
12/11  	 Hart                                	 4:00
12/13	 @ Manistee WMC Tournament 	 4:00

MS WRESTLING
2/1  	 @ Sparta Invitational                         10:00am
2/5     	 @ Whitehall w/ Ludington & OV        	 4:00
2/10   	 @ Hesperia w/Fremont & Shelby      	 4:00
2/1	 Hart, Ravenna, Muskegon Catholic  	 4:00
2/22   	 @ Montague Invite                             	9:00am
2/24   	 @ Montague w/ Fremont & Whitehall  	 4:00
3/3      	 Manistee, Montague, Shelby               	 4:00
3/10    	 @ Mason County Central                    	 4:00
3/12    	 @ Oakridge w/ N Muskegon               	 4:00
3/15    	 @ Whitehall WMC Tournament          	9:00am

MS GIRLS BASKETBALL
2/8     	 Baldwin Tournament           	 TBD
2/10   	 Ludington                           	 4:00
2/12   	 @ Manistee                        	 4:00
2/17   	 @ Hart                                	 4:00
2/19    	 Hesperia                            	 4:00
2/24    	 @ Ravenna                        	 4:00
2/26    	 Shelby                                	 4:00
3/3     	 @ Mason County Central   	 4:00
3/5     	 @ Ludington                       	 4:00
3/10    	 Manistee                            	 4:00
3/12    	 Hart                                    	 4:00
3/17    	 Tournament TBD                	 4:00

GOLF STATE QUALIFIERS!!!
Congratulations EmmaLee Fox and Monica Mullins!

Golf 1st Team All-Conference
     EmmaLee Fox

Golf All-Conference 
Honorable Mention
     Monica Mullins

VOLLEYBALL
ALL-CONFERENCE

HONORABLE
MENTION

Kenzie Greene


